Kingswood, Walton & Tadworth Horticultural Society
The Minutes of the 118th Annual General Meeting on Wednesday 9th August 2023
Held at St Johns Church Hall Tadworth.

Apologies: Mr & Mrs Fitch, Mr & Mrs Perkins, Vicki Kouroghi, Rowena Cox, Deanna Singh, Sue Camblin, Dot Carter, Shirley Bassett, Jayne Guy, Rosemary Dodd, John Barlow, Mary Garrett.

Minutes of the last AGM read:
Matters Arising:
None
Chairmans Report
Graeme was unable to be present. Keith Lewis spoke instead.
Keith was sorry that Graeme was unable to be with us and said what a very good chairman he was. He then thanked the committee and all those that help at the shows, including Margaret on the door, Marion & Jenny who run the plant stall. Gillian Ross who deals with the entries. Lesley and her team who have taken over running the teas. Cathy & David continue to organise the Talks and Outings and deal with membership. Jasmine for organising the SGG and taking the Minutes at meetings. Ian Garrett for doing a very good job as Treasurer.

Sec Report.
Keith said that most of what he would wish to say can be found in the Newsletter, but he did add that we never have any trouble finding judges for the Shows, as they appear keen to come back.
Anne Bance has stepped down from the committee after many years of hard work and commitment. The society have bought her a gift. We hope to continue to see her at future events.
Sue Edwards has decided to step down from organising A Gardeners Delight after 25 years. The Society were very grateful to her for her hard work and commitment and will also be giving her a gift. Sarah Azhashemi has kindly offered to take over this role and will be assisted by the committee.

Treasurers Report.
This year I am reporting the figures for a full 12 months as distinct from the 10 months reported here a year ago following our change of year end.
Again, our finances were affected by the cancellation of the Late Summer Show last year but the plethora of other activities together with a slight increase in membership subscriptions received have helped towards a surplus for the year of £914.35. 
Turning first to the Income and Expenditure account, you can see that the variety of talks, workshops and outings made small profits and losses, all within the margins expected by the committee. The Spring Show was particularly encouraging, generating only a small loss. 
Our objective is always that members should derive a benefit from these events and so a degree of subsidy is budgeted for. Jasmine Heath’s workshops are wonderfully popular, and we are most grateful to Cathey Varney and David Dunning’s fine efforts providing the speakers for the talks and organising the outings - and collecting the money! 
A Gardeners Delight remains a vital source of income for the society and produced a profit of £1,382.30, a very substantial sum although a little down on the previous year. A further £1,377.45 was raised for charity through the individual efforts of the openers. To this the society added a further £346.50. We are greatly indebted to Sue Edwards and Sarah Azhashemi for organising the event, and to all those who opened their gardens to visitors.
I am pleased to say that TSB again very kindly agreed to help with our annual surplus, but this time only to the tune of £50. 
The Balance Sheet shows that the Society ended the year with a cash balance of £18,402.40.
Adoption of accounts Proposed by Keith Lewis. Seconded by Elizabeth Lewis.


Election of Officers:
Keith suggested that all officers are voted in on block. There were no objections. The committee have decided to drop the role of Vice Chairman.
Keith Lewis Proposed. Ian Garrett seconded.

AOB
None.

The AGM ended at 7.30 pm and was followed by refreshments and then an illustrated talk by Cherrill Sands on ‘Gardens of Surrey’.



